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MINUTES 
SOUTH DAKOTA STATE PLUMBING COMMISSION 

PIERRE, SOUTH DAKOTA 
 
 

The regular quarterly meeting of the South Dakota State Plumbing Commission was called 

to order by President Smith at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, April 24, 2014 at the Governor’s 

Inn, 700 W. Sioux Ave., Pierre, South Dakota. 

 
Commissioners present: 
   Dan Smith 
   Dan Hartman 
   Chris Moore 
   Mark Rogers 
 
     
Staff present: 
   Mike Richards, Executive Director 
   Nina Ripley, Administrative Assistant 
   Jeff Leuning, Inspector    
Guests present: 
   Ken Melius, PHCC 
     
     
       
The minutes to the January 23, 2014 commission meeting were presented to the board.  

Upon review Commissioner Rogers moved to approve the minutes as presented. Seconded 

by Vice President Hartman.  Motion carried. 

 

The treasurer's report for January, February and March 2014 were presented and reviewed 

by the commission.  Commissioner Moore moved that these reports be approved as 

presented.  Seconded by Vice President Hartman.  Motion carried. 

 

The bills paid checklist for January, February and March 2014 were presented and 

reviewed by the commission. Vice President Hartman moved that these reports be 

approved as presented.  Seconded by Commissioner Rogers.  Motion carried.  

 

The applications received record for January, February and March 2014 were presented 

and reviewed by the commission.  Vice President Hartman moved that this report be 

approved as presented.  Seconded by Commissioner Moore.  Motion carried. 
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The commission reviewed the quarterly inspection report for Inspectors Borth , Leuning, 

Steen, Smith and Johnson.  Upon review, Commissioner Rogers moved that this report be 

approved as presented.  Seconded by Commissioner Moore.  Motion carried. 

 

Ken Melius, SD PHCC spoke about the recent continuing education classes they put on, 

had an attendance of 1092 over the state.  He would like input from the commission and 

inspectors as to what to cover for 2015 CE classes by July so IAPMO can start putting 

together the materials. 

 

Director Richards presented the commission with the proposed rule changes for various fee 

increases and proposed Public Hearing date.  Upon review Vice President Hartman moved 

to hold the hearing July 24, 2014 at 11:00 a.m. along with the regular commission meeting 

starting at 9:00 a.m.  Seconded by Commissioner Rogers.  Motion carried. 

 

Discussion was held on the requirements of purple primer as required in the Installation 

Standards of the Uniform Plumbing Code.  Vice President Hartman moved to delete 

2.3.4.1 of IS8 and 2.1.4.1 of IS9 from the code.  There being no second, the motion was 

declared lost. 

 

There being no further business Commissioner Rogers moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Seconded by Commissioner Moore.  Motioned carried. 

 

 

   

 Respectfully submitted, 

 

  
 Michael Richards 
 Executive Director 
APPROVED: 

 

_______________________________ 
Dan Smith, Commission Chairman 
  



 3

 
 
 
 

 
 


